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End of year 
Another year gone! Time flies! We have had some significant moments through the year that have 
created some very happy memories. It has been another successful year for the school and there are 
exciting times ahead too. Coming out of special measures was a big highlight of the year and becoming a 
yellow band school was the icing on the cake, as they say. The school is successful and the pupils are 
making good progress. With the introduction of the new curriculum approaching we are all quite exited 
about taking the changes on board and making sure that learning is fun and engaging for the children. 

The children have all worked extremely hard and we are very proud of them. They are an absolute 
pleasure. Well done boys and girls! Thank you to the staff once again for their commitment and 
enthusiasm. Eastern has a wonderful team who contribute successfully to the caring, welcoming happy 
ethos of the school. It is a great place to work! Thank you also the governors of the school who have 
supported us through some very tough times and also helped us to celebrate the successes also! 

Farewell
Good luck to Mrs Evans, the teaching 
assistant who has chosen to take a 
different route in her career and is looking 
forward to working with family services. We 
wish her well and good luck for her new 
ventures. I dare say Mrs Evans will be in 
contact with members of staff, she has 
worked at the school for 17 years and has 
made some good friends. It is a very 
specail place for her still. 

Mrs Shuffs - Nursery
We said goodbye to Mrs Shuffs last Friday too. We wish 
her a long and happy retirement! Thank you so much for 
all your work with our nursery. It is much appreciated. 

Thanks
Many thanks to Mrs Sydenham, and Mr Harries for 
teaching the year 3 class whilst Mrs Wall is on her 
maternity leave. 

Choir
There is a DVD available for the 1000 voices choir events. £10 + £2 postage. If you would like a copy 
please see Mrs Thomas who can order them through the school. 
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Diary Dates

Sept 2nd INSET day for teachers

Sept 3rd INSET day for teachers

Sept 4th Children start back to school 

Have a great holiday
It's a long six weeks to entertain the children and I am 
sure that you have plenty of plans to keep them 
occupied, safe and happy. NPT website offers lots of 
activities - check out their website. School is open for 
the school summer club for years 4,5 &6. If you need 
us for anything please call in and if we can help we 
will. Have a great time everyone - whatever it is you 
are up to. Looking forward to hearing all the stories 
when we come back to school.  

Summer Activities
YMCA Port Talbot

Kayaking, Canoeing, Climbing and more! 
Monday and Wednesday is water sports - 
£4 per session.
Saturday morning is climbing (age group 
sessions) £3.
Friday full day activities water sports / 
climbing £6 
Full details available at YMCA reception - 
01639 887034




